
 

 

Dear Parent / Guardian, 

The COVID-19 (Coronavirus) has created uncertainty all over the globe. With that uncertainty and an abundance of 

caution, St. Mary’s High School has decided to suspend classes… TEMPORARILY! 

With recommendations from the World Health Organization, the New York State Department of Health and the Erie 

County Health Department; to limit crowds of people from gathering, and emphasizing the need for “Social 

Distancing” we have determined that a school day setting is not ideal.   

We will be closed through Easter Break… April 19th, 2020.  Our goal is to reopen a clean and healthy environment 

on Monday, April 20, 2020. 

In the meantime… LEARNING MUST CONTINUE!  All of our courses will continue to be taught online.  Every 

course has a Schoology / Google Classroom page.  ALL students will continue ALL of their classes through these 

sites while we are out.  Teachers will deliver content regularly; assignments will be turned in and graded.  AP Exams 

are still schedule for early May and Final exams… including Regents, are still scheduled for June! 

We will follow a similar format for all classes… 

______________________________________________ 
Mondays –    All Teachers will upload a weekly assignment every Monday. 

Monday – Friday –   Teachers will upload content. 

 Video files, Audio notes, research, readings, etc. 

Sundays –    Assignments given on Monday will be due by 11:59pm on Sunday night.  

______________________________________________ 
InfoNow will be maintained and grades for the 3rd quarter will count.  Report Cards will be generated! 

 

All Administration and faculty emails can be found on our website.    www.smhlancers.org 

 

 

Sincerely, 

Keith Junik 

Principal  
 


